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LETTERS TO THE EDITOR DEBORAH K. MAYER, PHD, RN, AOCN®, FAAN—EDITOR

Many Oncology Nurses Face  

the Typology of Illness Journeys 

Thank you to Wittenberg-Lyles, Gold-

smith, and Ragan for providing a great 

and informative article, “The Shift to Early 

Palliative Care: A Typology of Illness Jour-

neys and the Role of Nursing” (vol. 15, 

pp. 304–310). The typology of journeys is 

something so many oncology nurses face 

. . . and now they have a name. I really 

enjoyed the article.

Suzanne A. Carroll, RN, MS, AOCN®

Oncology Clinical Nurse Specialist

Wake Forest University 

Baptist Medical Center 

Winston-Salem, NC

Accessing Implanted Ports  

Remains Controversial

I read the Oncology Nursing 101 fea-

ture by Seth Eisenberg, RN, OCN® (vol. 

15, pp. 324–326), with great interest. As 

a graduate student studying to be a nurse 

educator, my spring project was the 

development of a lesson plan about cen-

tral venous access devices. I referenced 

many of the same articles as Eisenberg, 

and I came to the same conclusion: Care 

recommendations about every aspect 

of those catheters are conflicted. This 

is evident even between the two main 

sources I used, the Infusion Nurses So-

ciety and the Oncology Nursing Society. 

I’m going to continue to make this topic 

a focus and, hopefully, contribute to im-

proving evidence-based practice.

Elaine B. Llanos, RN, BSN, OCN®

Clinical Nurse IV

Ambulatory Chemotherapy

Memorial Sloan-Kettering  

Cancer Center 

New York, NY

Institute of Medicine Reports  

Are Available Free Online

The National Cancer Policy Forum of 

the Institute of Medicine (IOM) is now 

offering its reports at no charge online. 

The National Cancer Policy Summit: 

Opportunities and Challenges in Cancer 

Research and Care: Workshop Summary 

is its latest offering (www.nap.edu/catalog 

.php?record_id=13101).

The report is a summary of a 2010 sum-

mit that explored policy issues related to 

cancer research, implementation of health-

care reform, cancer care delivery, and 

cancer control and public health needs. It 

contains recommendations for the provi-

sion of patient-centered cancer care. 

Additional titles from IOM are available at 

www.nap.edu/moretitles.php?org=IOM.

© 2011 Oncology Nursing Society. Unauthorized reproduction, in part or in whole, is strictly prohibited. For permission to photocopy, post online, reprint, 

adapt, or otherwise reuse any or all content from this article, e-mail pubpermissions@ons.org. To purchase high-quality reprints, e-mail reprints@ons.org. 

D
ow

nl
oa

de
d 

on
 0

5-
04

-2
02

4.
 S

in
gl

e-
us

er
 li

ce
ns

e 
on

ly
. C

op
yr

ig
ht

 2
02

4 
by

 th
e 

O
nc

ol
og

y 
N

ur
si

ng
 S

oc
ie

ty
. F

or
 p

er
m

is
si

on
 to

 p
os

t o
nl

in
e,

 r
ep

rin
t, 

ad
ap

t, 
or

 r
eu

se
, p

le
as

e 
em

ai
l p

ub
pe

rm
is

si
on

s@
on

s.
or

g.
 O

N
S

 r
es

er
ve

s 
al

l r
ig

ht
s.


